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 NEWSLETTER 

Newham schools take on the Shakespeare Schools Festival 

Shakespeare in Stratford 

The Stratford Circus played 

host to 20 London schools 
performing 20 of Shakespeare’s 

works for the Shakespeare 
Schools Festival. 

I will remember, remember the 5th 

of November for many years as 
being the evening that I was 

treated to performances by  
Ranelagh Primary School, Park 

Primary School, Star Primary School 
and Curwen Primary School. 

For over two and a half hours pupils 

performed abridged versions of four 
Shakespeare plays, each with a 

profound uniqueness of style and 
intention. 

First up Curwen performed A 
Midsummer Night’s Dream relocated 
to the London Underground, 

complete with The Jam song which 
caused one younger sibling in the 

audience to shout “wow” as the 
performers appeared. Inventive 

costumes made from torn 

newspaper maintained the setting 
and tight chorus work kept the 

audience apace of the action. 

Next, Star Primary’s Macbeth took 

things into a darker direction. 

Emphasised drumbeats and 
chanting gave proceedings an 

ominous tone as the players sped 
towards the inevitable tragedy. 

Star’s product ion frequently 

employed narrators to achieve its 
intention of educating the sold-out 

audience of family and performers 
from the other schools. 

After a brief interval, the school 
groups who had been sitting in the 

circle seats swapped with the 

performers from the first half, 
whose entrance was greeted by 

applause from the other school 

groups and the audience. 

Park Primary gave a commendably 
ambitious rendering of Hamlet, 

complete with “to be or not to be…” 
soliloquy delivered by Keshav 

Prabhu with impressive  gravity that 

belied his youth. This was a 
production of Hamlet that used 

sparseness and minimalism to 
achieve a tone that the abridged 

script had to do away with in favour 
of plot. 

Finally, the brightness and vibrancy 

of Ranelagh’s Richard III caused 
many in the audience, myself 

included, to blink our eyes into 
readjustment as a cohort of jungle 

animals paraded onto stage. In this 

retelling, the dynastic struggle of 
the Houses of York and Lancaster 

had been transposed into the 
animal kingdom as a way to make 

the complex political machinations 
palatable to the young cast. The 

spectacle relied on tight ensemble 

work. Though the amount of 
enjoyment, evident in the way 

every performer invested and 
committed to their role, suggested 

that this was not a struggle. 

I met with Anna Scott, one of the 
Ranelagh directors, the next day to 

discuss the festival and Ranelagh’s 
part in it. She explained how the 

production has been a major part of 

school life since June when the first 
round of auditions were held, with 

90 pupils competing for roles. Once 
the 37 successful auditionees had 

been appointed roles the story was 
initially told using modern English 

which was gradually phased out as 

the performers became more 
confident with the material. At the 

same time the actors began to look 
at the relationship of animals in the 

wild and how that could be 

emulated in their production. 
Finally, on the morning of 

November 5th the company trooped 
over to Stratford and blocked, lit 

and had the final rehearsals for the 

performance that night. 

I asked Anna about how the pupils 

engaged with Shakespeare and she 
explained that the performance 

takes away the fear element that 
can come with Shakespeare in a 

classroom setting. For many pupils 

older siblings or parents had studied 
Shakespeare at some point and so 

offered a way into the material and 
in some cases helped with line-

learning. Ultimately though the 

work had to be done by the pupils 
and Anna found that Shakespeare’s 

notoriously difficult language was 
something that Ranelagh pupils 

“could wrap their tongues around”. 

The Schools Shakespeare Festival 

has been taking place for the last 

15 years. This year saw 1,153 
schools perform in 138 theatres all 

around the  count ry .  More 
information is available here. 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.ssf.uk.com/
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 NEWSLETTER 

In her first major policy speech 

since the election, Secretary of 
State for Education, Nicky 

Morgan addressed an audience, 
which included a reporter for 

the NPW Newsletter, on 
Educational excellence – 
turning vision into reality. 

In just shy of 45 minutes, Nicky 
Morgan addressed the packed room 

in attendance at the Policy 
Exchange event to announce four 

new initiatives from the Department 

for Education. Her speech laid out 
the Conservative Government’s 

plans to improve the quality of 
education to a uniform level 

regardless of where in the country a 

school is based and what resources 
it has traditionally had access to. 

The four initiatives to connect the 
countries’ schools are: 

 The creation of a National 

Teaching Service 

 More examination rigour, and 

exams at 7 years old 
 Encouraging the EBacc 

 A c a d e m y  s p o n s o r s h i p 

incentives in the North 

Nicky Morgan was clear that these 

policies were still in their infancy 
and that she and the rest of the DfE 

would be developing plans, working 
closely with those in schools. She 

gave frequent reassurance that 

teachers’ workloads would not be 
added to. Though the policies, 

notably the National Teaching 
Service which will see groups of 

teachers being moved around the 
country, and the extension of 

examinations and EBacc must 

requ i r e  mo re  hour s  f r om 
somewhere. 

What did not make the speech’s sub
-headings but became quite clear 

was this Government’s position 

firmly in favour of apprenticeships 

over “psuedo qualifications” and 
“worthless ‘certificates’” of which 

Nicky Morgan accused the previous, 
Labour Government of installing. 

She went on to say that the 

Conservatives have got rid of three 
thousand of these qualifications, 

accompanied by the pleasing 
mouthful that this parliament will 

“slay the soft bigotry of low 
expectations”. 

During the question and answer 

session, where Nicky Morgan was 
repeatedly grilled on teacher 

workload, her delivery became 
noticeably more hesitant though 

also more human as opposed to her 

rehearsed presentation style during 
the main speech when she 

frequently came across as stiff and 
disconnected – talking to the 

myriads who would see snippets of 
the speech on screens rather than 

those present in the room. 

Also highlighted during questioning 
was that the National Teaching 

Service will only be placing groups 
of experienced staff in schools that 

need help around the country, not 

to NQTs trying to find a placement. 

The description of intervention in 

some northern schools lays out a 
blueprint for the academisation 

process: “We’ll offer coasting 

schools the support and challenge 
they need to improve. Where they 

rise to that challenge we’ll get out 
of the way and cheer them on. 

Where they don’t, we’ll bring in new 
leadership and new sponsors to 

turn that school around.”  

Responses to the definition for 
coasting schools are currently being 

sought by the DfE until the 18th 
December. This was covered in 

greater detail in the last edition of 

the NPW Newsletter.  

Secretary of State for Education announces new government measures 

Nicky Morgan’s vision of educational excellence 

In brief: The reality of the 
Educational excellence vision 

The creation of a National 

Teaching Service 

Teachers considered to be outstanding 
will be deployed to schools for up to 3 
years in parts of the country that are 
struggling. 

Key quote: “if we’re going to have 
educational excellence everywhere, 
then teachers will deliver it. And so we 
need more of them”. 

More examination rigour, and 
exams for 7 years old 

More rigorous SATs are being 
introduced at the end of primary 
school and to ensure that pupils are 
progressing to a desired standard 
testing will take place at seven.  

Key quote: “I make no apology for 
wanting our policies to work together 
in a coherent way that works for 
pupils and teachers. My focus is on 
ensuring we can be confident every 
child is making the progress we know 
they can.” 

Encouraging the EBacc 

Every child who is able will be 
expected to study the EBacc, in time 
reaching 90% of students. This will 
comprise maths, English, history or 
geography, a language and the 
sciences up until the age of 16.  

Key quote: “we find adults writing off 
children, deciding what they can and 
can’t do, and worse, what they can 
and can’t go on to do, before they’ve 
even turned 15”. 

Academy sponsorship incentives 

in the North 

The creation of a Northern Sponsor 
fund of £10 million was announced 
last year to get the best sponsors to 
take on schools in the north of 
England. 

Key quote: “We now need those 
strong sponsors everywhere, not just 
limited to the South East and London.”  

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/intervening-in-failing-underperforming-and-coasting-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/intervening-in-failing-underperforming-and-coasting-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/intervening-in-failing-underperforming-and-coasting-schools
http://www.npw.uk.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/03/Newsletter-Autumn-2015-Issue-9-Mon-2nd-Nov.pdf
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 NEWSLETTER 

While school holidays are a 

time for pupils and to relax and 
have a break from the 

classroom, for some it is also a 
time when they may not have 

access to hot meals. This half 

term, a charity partnership 
worked in Newham set out to 

make sure that all families had 
access to healthy, hot meals. 

The National Charity Partnership 
between the Br i t ish Heart 

Foundation, Diabetes UK and Tesco, 

worked in conjunction with 
activeNewham and Food Academy 

to show Newham families how to 
cultivate a healthy lifestyle. 

Every day, between 10am until 

12pm, the doors of East Ham 
Leisure Centre opened to families in 

the area. Parents were taught to 
cook healthy recipes and shown 

simple exercises which they could 

repeat at home.  

Talking about the lessons learned 

from the  initiative, one participant 
said: “I used to buy my fish and 

chips ready made from Iceland, but 

now I know how easy and healthy it 
is I will make them myself.”  

Meanwhile, children and young 
people were led in activities tailored 

to their age group, including bouncy 
castles, team sports and ballgames. 

At the end of the morning everyone 

came together to eat the hot meal 
which had been prepared by the 

day’s attendees. 

The aim of the project is to keep 

everyone healthy during the 

holidays through tasty and fun 
upskilling. Staff that NPW spoke to 

included members of the British 
H e a r t  F o u n d a t i o n  a n d 

activeNewham who explained that, 

in order to achieve this aim, 

sustained work over several years 
will be required. Indeed, the half-

term project was, in part, a trial for 
more extensive activities to be 

offered in future holidays. 

Up to date information on the 
project is available from the Tesco 

Charity Partnership here. 

Charity partnership keeping Newham healthy 

Hot meals for Half Terms 

Happy and healthy 

Year 9 St Bonaventure's 

Students were given a harsh 
lesson in life recently when 

prison officers, police officers 
and an ex-convict came in to 

speak about the realities of a 

life of crime and its 
consequences in a crime and 

safety awareness day. 

Prison Me! No-Way! is a national 

educational charity set up in 1995 
by prison officers who wanted to 

make an impact on the lives of 

young people to help them make a 
success of their lives, using an 

innovative, fresh approach that 
encourages a positive decision 

making process, designed to reduce 

or remove the possibility of 
offending behaviour. 

Officers from the Metropolitan 

Police and British Transport Police 
spoke to the students about their 

experiences and how committing a 
crime can ruin  lives and have a 

knock on effect for years 

afterwards. Prison officers showed 
them around a replica mobile prison 

cell in a bid to bring home the 
reality of prison life. The tiny room 

was claustrophobic, depressing and 
unpleasant and the boys 

commented on how awful it was. 

The students came face-to-face 
with a former prisoner, Tony,  who 

had been given a life sentence for 
murder, and heard his own 

unedited account of serving time. 

They also heard how he has now 
turned his life around. 

The day provided students with a 

lesson on Personal Identification 
Devices or TAGS and how limiting 

they can make life for an offender. 
There was an opportunity for them 

to be ‘tagged’ and discuss the 

consequences of such a stigma. 
There was also a workshop on the 

effects of drugs. 

This is the first time Prison Me! No-

Way! has visited the school and 
Deputy Head teacher, Clare Cantle, 

who was responsible for overseeing 

the day said: "The day made a big 
impact. It was really hard hitting yet 

positive and I think it helped them 
see that the choices they make 

have consequences and will affect 

them and  their families  for the rest 
of their lives." 

Valuable life lesson aims to keep boys on right track 

Students go straight to jail, do not pass go 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
http://tescocharitypartnership.org.uk/
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 NEWSLETTER 

Across all areas of the National 

C u r r i c u l u m  A n o m a l y 
T e c h n o l o g y  h a s  b e e n 

incorporated at Ranelagh to 
excite and challenge pupils. 

Head of School, Shella Lawrenson, 

who was instrumental in bringing 
the innovative Anomaly technology 

to Ranelagh Primary School says: 
"We have set up a successful 

partnership with Anomaly and the 
introduction of all-weather, external 

screens in the playground and the 

implementation of Anomaly Film 
across the curriculum has inspired 

and motivated the whole school and 
has sparked the chi ldren's 

creativity. We have used the 

equipment for music classes and 
history projects and the applications 

are endless." 

The video recording equipment has 

been used extensively at Ranelagh. 
The School Council used the 

equipment to film the Teacher's 

Pantomime. The result was a fun-
filled event that the whole school 

could enjoy, which enhanced pupil 
creativity and collaboration 

Susan Tsui, School Council and KS1 

Literacy Leader said: "The laptop 
software has been great for video 

editing. There are tools that make 
editing simple and precise. It has 

been extremely useful in producing 

short clips from long video footage 
with the bonus of converting and 

compressing files." 

Ranelagh was also able to integrate 

their music tuition with digital 
technology to bring their talent and 

skill to a wider audience as the 

children were 'transported' to 
stages around the world using 

green screen. Year five teacher, 
James Jenkins, commented: "Using 

the green screen we have been able 

to provide our pupils with the 
w o nd e r f u l  o p p o r t u n i t y  o f 

performing at amazing venues, such 
as the Royal Albert Hall and 

Wembley Stadium. This gives our 
pupils a glimpse of what is possible 

through hard work and dedication." 

The Anomaly equipment has many 
and varied uses at Ranelagh 

Primary School and this term it has 
been used in conjunction with the 

Newham Mayor's Every Child a 

Musician (ECaM) programme. 
Anomaly Schools Development 

Manager, Adam Peet, said: 

"Anomaly are constantly seeking 
new ways to support schools which 

will enhance pupil development. 
When we heard about ECaM, we 

thought it was a fantastic initiative 

with the pupils' best interests at 
heart. We used our Anomaly Film 

studio to help Ranelagh showcase 
their budding musicians, whilst 

building pupils' confidence. The 
feedback from the pupils proves 

that active learning is a successful 

way to engage pupils in the 
classroom. We look forward to 

seeing more schools in Newham 
bringing learning to life in the same 

way as Ranelagh Primary School." 

Anomaly Technology puts pupils in the director’s chair 

Ranelagh: coming to a cinema near you 

Green screen in full effect 

Training rooms for hire 

NPW offers conference rooms ideal for Meetings, Workshops, Seminars and Board Meetings. All rooms are supplied 

with: 
 Projector / Whiteboard  

 PC  

 Flipchart and pens 

 Water Cooler  

 Television  

The meeting rooms are available for hire Monday to Friday from 8.30 am - 5.00 pm and are just a short walk from 
Upton Park Station. 

Prices include tea and coffee on arrival (full day sessions will include tea and coffee for morning and afternoons 
arrivals) and food menu is also available.  

Half day rates start as little as £70. 

Please contact Terry Cahill (020 8249 6982) for more information and a quotation.  

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
mailto:terry.cahill@npw.so
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 NEWSLETTER 

NPW has organised  further 

training for NQT induction 
tutors/mentors, to be held on 

Wednesday 18th November, 
from 2.00 – 3.30pm at Francis 

House. 

The session will be an interactive 
workshop led by Lead NQT 

Induction Coordinators, focusing on 
conducting the NQT termly formal 

assessment meeting and completing 

the assessment forms. 

During the session induction tutors 

will: 

 Identify best practice to 

conduct a formal assessment 

meeting 

 Discuss effective strategies to 

engage NQTs during the 
formal assessment meeting 

 R e v i e w  e x a m p l e s  o f 

completed assessment forms 

 Identify effective use of the 

“language” of the Teachers’ 
Standards to complete 

assessment forms. 

Please contact 
Rosalind.Sarwan@npw.so no later 

than 16th November to reserve a 
place. 

Induction Tutor Training 

The headteacher/education 

visits co-ordinator (EVC) must 

satisfy themselves that the 

visit/group leader is suitably 

competent and empowered to 

act on the headteacher’s 

behalf for the duration of an 

educational visit. An element 

of this will include in-school 

training which is normally 

undertaken in school by the 

EVC. 

In order to support schools with 

this training a theory and practical 

course for all school staff, but 

especially for staff new to leading 

visits, has been designed. Both 

theory and practical sessions are 

delivered in one day. 

The course is open to all schools 

and other educational 

establishments and will have no 
particular emphasis on the specific 

age group. 

Cost:  £145.00 -  Lunch, 

beverages and training materials 
included. 

Date: Wednesday, 18th November 

2015, Wednesday, 10th February 

2016 or Wednesday, 20th April 
2016 

Time: 09.30 – 15.30 hours 

Venue: City Aviation House, 

London City Airport, Royal Docks, 

London E16 2PB 

Contact: To reserve a place 

email Geetha.unnithan@npw.so or 
telephone 020 8249 6973 

Cancellation: Please note there 
is a no-show/late cancellation 

charge of £100.00 to cover 

administration and tutor costs. 

Visit Leader Training 

NPW is offering the following First Aid training: 

 First Aid at Work with paediatric add-on (3 days) 

9-11 December at £195 per person 
 First Aid at Work Refresher with paediatric add-on 

(2 days) 26-27 November at £160 per person 

 Paediatric First Aid (Ofsted 2 days) 16-17 

November at £160 per person 

These courses will be held at Francis House and will 
include lunch. Training sessions can also be arranged at 

your school. To book onto any of the courses please 
contact: alix.williams@npw.so  

Training will be provided by Jake Wiid and Neal Roberts, 

partners of NPW.  

REMEMBER: Training sessions can also be arranged to 

take place at your school. 

First Aid Training Antibiotic Awareness Day  

Public Health England (PHE) have established 

the Antibiotic Guardian campaign to help protect 
antibiotics and improve knowledge about antibiotic 

resistance. The campaign supports the UK 5 Year 
Antimicrobial Resistance Strategy 2013 to 2018, 

which describes ways to slow the development and 

spread of antimicrobial resistance. 

Unnecessary use of antibiotics can be detrimental to 

your own health and that of the wider population. 
Please help spread the message to teachers and school 

children. A good place to start is the Antibiotic Guardian 
website, where you can make a pledge to help stop 

25,000 people dying each year across Europe from 

infections that are resistant to antibiotics.  
Antibiotic awareness day is Wednesday 18th 

November 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
mailto:Rosalind.Sarwan@npw.so
mailto:Geetha.unnithan@npw.so
mailto:alix.williams@npw.so
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/uk-5-year-antimicrobial-resistance-strategy-2013-to-2018
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/uk-5-year-antimicrobial-resistance-strategy-2013-to-2018
http://www.antibioticguardian.com/
http://www.antibioticguardian.com/
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 NEWSLETTER 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
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 NEWSLETTER 

jeffhart@bestpracticenet.co.uk 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
mailto:jeffhart@bestpracticenet.co.uk
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 NEWSLETTER 

Dear head teachers and MFL coordinators, 

As part of Developing High Quality Language Teaching 
innovative project, we at Essex Primary school are able to 
offer a number of Modern Foreign Language DEMO 
lessons for different year groups this academic year. This 
is an occasion to observe outstanding models for 
language learning, alongside an opportunity to discuss, 
compare and contrast practice.  

To book your place please email chafika.bensadok@essex.newham.sch.uk with name, school and year 
group you are expecting to observe.  

Looking to become a primary or  

secondary maths teacher? 

 ETSA School Direct 
Elmhurst Teaching School Alliance 

ETSA, in partnership with UEL is providing outstanding Primary Teacher Training via the 

School Direct Non -Salaried (PGCE) route and Salaried routes with the option of gaining a 

PGCE.  

We are offering a teacher training programme beginning in September 2016 and are looking to 

recruit individuals who:  

 Have high levels of spoken and written English  

 Are committed to helping each child achieve their best  

 Are both highly organised and reflective  

 Have high academic grades and an interest in life -long learning  

Are you are interested in making a real difference to children?  

Come along to our next promotion event to find out more:  

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǾƛǎƛǘΥ  ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦǳŜƭΦŀŎΦǳƪκŎŀǎǎκǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎκǎŎƘƻƻƭŘƛǊŜŎǘκ   

hǊ ŀǇǇƭȅ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ ¦/!{ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦǳŎŀǎΦƎƻǾΦǳƪ όtƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ Ψ9ƭƳƘǳǊǎǘ tǊƛƳŀǊȅΩύ 

The schools involved in these programs are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people. They 
expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. 

 ETSA 

Course:  School Direct  Salaried and Non -Salaried  

Where:  Elmhurst Primary School, E7 9PG  

Date: Thursday 26th November 2015  

4:45pm-5:45pm 

To book a place email:  aƛŎƘŜƭŜΦ½ȅƭǎǘǊŀϪŜƭƳƘǳǊǎǘΦƴŜǿƘŀƳΦǎŎƘΦǳƪ 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
mailto:chafika.bensadok@essex.newham.sch.uk
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 NEWSLETTER 

St Edward’s Teaching School are holding 
the following courses: 

Catholic Certificate in Religious Studies 

Course  
Developing Effective Middle Leaders 

The Leadership Curriculum – NPQML  

The Leadership Curriculum – NPQSL  
Catholicism and Islam 

We also have the following NQT courses on 
offer: 

Outstanding teaching and learning – 
Understanding OFSTED - 10th November 
2015 AM* 

Working with adults - 1st December 2015 
PM* 

*AM:  9.30am – 12.00pm 

PM: 12.30pm – 3.00pm 
Note: Cost: £60 non-members; £50 
members per course 

Please contact chantal.pampellonne@st-

edwards.newham.sch.uk for more information 

Effective Literacy 

Intervention 
(6 session course) 

Monday 16th November 

Monday 23rd November 

1.00-3.30 

1.00-3.30 

Planning and delivering 1-

1, small group and whole 

class learning opportunities 

for pupils with PMLD/SLD 

in resource provisions 

Tuesday 17th 

November 

9.00-

12.00 

Developing Life Skills and 

PSHRE 

Tuesday 1st December 9.00-

12.00 

Complex needs and dyslexia service Autumn Term training 

For any other specific training sent to your SENCO in school please email 
Ellie.Cameron@newham.gov.uk to book. 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
mailto:chantal.pampellonne@st-edwards.newham.sch.uk
mailto:chantal.pampellonne@st-edwards.newham.sch.uk
mailto:Ellie.Cameron@newham.gov.uk
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 NEWSLETTER 

From NPW 

Subscribe to receive the NPW Newsletter to your inbox 

weekly here 

Any queries? Stories or events for publication? 

Advertising a school vacancy or service? 

Contact us 

Editorial enquiries: newsletter@npw.so 

Job adverts: adverts@npw.so 

http://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
twitter.com/NPWnews
http://www.npw.uk.com/newsletter/index.php
mailto:newsletter@npw.so
mailto:adverts@npw.so
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www.londonschooljobs.co.uk @teachnewham 

PPA Teacher Wanted  

Colegrave Primary School and 
SCITTELS 

Henniker Road  
London 
E15 1JY 
Telephone: 0208 534 0243  
Email: info@colegrave.newham.sch.uk  
 
Head Teacher: Ms Tahreem Hussain 
Deputy Head Teachers: Mrs Abbie Ojukwu 
and Miss Nazia Ishaq 
Teachers required: As soon as possible     
Salary: Inner London Mainscale 
 
Would you like to work in our exciting and 
inclusive school, which has a commitment, 
to raising standards for all pupils through 
outstanding teaching and learning? If you 

would, then we would like to hear from 
enthusiastic, inspirational, creative and 
highly motivated teachers.  
 
Colegrave is a mainstream Primary School 
with resourced provision for up to 14 
children with severe and complex learning 
difficulties. We have a positive and 
innovative approach and an enthusiastic, 
motivated, knowledgeable and friendly staff. 
We have a commitment to inclusion and to 
multi-agency approaches to meeting the 
needs of children and their families. A 
supportive and positive ethos to professional 
development is at the heart of our ethos.  
 
Cover Teachers for PPA and Management 
Release across the age range 
 
Experienced teachers preferred  
 

Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1931 
   
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
 
Closing Date: 30th November 2015 
 
Colegrave School is committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. All staff are required to have 
an enhanced CRB.   A disqualification 
declaration questionnaire maybe required 
for this post.   
 

Float Teacher 

St Edwards Primary School  

Green Street 
Upton Park, London 
E13 9AX 
Email : info@st-edwards.newham.sch.uk 
 
2 form entry       
NOR  463 
 
Salary: according Teachers pay and 
conditions and experience  
 
The governors of St Edward’s are looking to 
appoint an enthusiastic and experienced 
Teacher to join our committed staff to work 
initially as a Float Teacher for the remainder 
of this academic year, covering PPA and 
other staff release time, and will be subject 
to review to our staffing needs.  The 
applicant will therefore have proven 
experience of working with pupils from 5-11 
years and therefore the post is not suitable 
for NQTs. There is also the opportunity for 
TLR depending on experience. 
 
St Edward’s is a vibrant multi-cultural school 
with a strong Catholic ethos embedded in all 

we do. For many of our pupils, English is an 
additional language and more than 50 
languages are spoken here. We are proud of 
our positive, caring atmosphere and strong 
commitment to learning, inclusion and the 
arts. We have a reputation for creating a 
visually stimulating learning environment to 
which all staff contributes As a teaching 
school, we work closely with an alliance of 
schools to support other schools within 
Newham, neighbouring Local Authorities 
and across the Diocese of Brentwood. 
 
The successful candidate will: 
Be committed to ensuring that every child 
matters 
Be an excellent communicator. 
Have a proactive ‘’can do’’ approach to 
tasks. 
Be familiar with school electronic systems, 
such as SIMs and Excel. 
Have a flexible attitude to work. 
Have a commitment to working 
collaboratively with colleagues, parents and 
governors. 
 
We can offer you: 
A friendly, committed and dedicated staff 
Children who are motivated and enthusiastic 
about their learning 

Supportive parents and governors 
Opportunities for professional development 
 
This is a great opportunity for the right 
candidate to become part of a successful 
and highly motivated team. 
We welcome visits from applicants. Please 
contact the school by telephone or email to 
arrange an appointment  
 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1932 
   
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
 
Please complete your application on-line by 
Thursday 19th November 2015  
Interviews will be held on Thursday 10th 
December  2015  
 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  

Excellent Part- Time Teacher 

(0.6)  

Park Primary School  

 
Required for September 2015 
Park Primary School is an exciting and 
creative place to learn and work. It is an 
aspirational, caring and popular learning 
environment with friendly, conscientious 
staff; a supportive community and 
governing body with keen, kind and friendly 
children too! 
 
Due to a recent resignation we have a PT 
teaching vacancy. The vacant post is to job 
share an Upper KS2 class from January 
2016. 
We seek to appoint a highly motivated and 
caring teacher who: 
 

Is an excellent practitioner; 
Is committed to providing an engaging 
learning experience for our children; 
Is passionate; 
Has high expectations; 
Has good all-round curriculum knowledge. 
The successful candidate will be: 
Reflective and flexible in approach;  
Innovative and creative; 
Caring and committed;  
Driven and take pride in all that they do. 
Visits to the school are strongly 
recommended. Please contact the School 
Office on 020 8534 4065 or via email 
info@park.newham.sch.uk. Please visit 
www.park.newham.sch.uk for further 
information about us. 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1937 
   

For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
Closing date: 26.11.15 
Interviews and selection process: w.c . 
30.11.15 
 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools  
 
 
 
  
 

http://www.londonschooljobs.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/TeachNewham
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www.londonschooljobs.co.uk @teachnewham 

Teacher 

Brampton Primary School  

Brampton Primary School is a large inner 
city multi-cultural school where everything is 
done “for the benefit of the children.”  We 
are a hard-working team in an outstanding 
school that has great facilities for music and 
sport.  Our pupils are wonderful and the 
community is supportive and aspirational. 
 
We are looking for outstanding practitioners 
to join us from January, or earlier for the 
right candidate.  The successful applicant 
will be a conscientious and diligent team 
player who fully understands and embraces 
the expectations of working in an 
outstanding school. 
 
Visits to the school are always welcome. 
 
Pay to be negotiated according to 
experience. 

 
Brampton Primary School and all its 
personnel are committed to safeguarding 
and promoting the welfare of children and 
young persons.  This position is subject to 
an Enhanced Disclosure from the Disclosure 
and Barring Service and suitable references 
along with other essential checks. A 
disqualification declaration questionnaire 
maybe required for this post. 
 
Closing Date: 18 November 2015 
Interviews: 26 November 2015 
 
Please contact Julie Ammi for an application 
form: 
020 8472 0830 
info@brampton.newham.sch.uk   
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools 
 

Teacher of The Hearing 

Impaired 

Tunmarsh Centre 

Learning Support Service 
Sensory Service 
Tunmarsh Lane 
London Borough of Newham E13 9NB 
 
Working to support a vision of inclusive 
education for all pupils who are hearing 
impaired. 
 
 
(Preschool and Early Years Specialist)  
0.6 FTE  (3 days per week) 
MPS/UPS + SEN 1 or 2  
Required ASAP  
 
 
We are looking for someone who is a 
committed and enthusiastic qualified teacher 
of the hearing impaired to join a 
comprehensive and forward thinking 
Service. 

 
The successful candidate will be responsible 
for supporting and providing advice and 
support for families who have babies and 
young children with hearing impairments. 
The candidate will have specialist knowledge 
and experience of working with babies and 
young children who have a hearing 
impairment.  
 
The candidate will have a commitment to 
Newham’s Inclusive Education approach and 
furthering of equal opportunities for people 
disadvantaged in terms of race, gender and 
disability are essential.  
 
We offer you: 
The opportunity to work within a dedicated 
specialist team of professionals in a local 
authority working towards excellence 
A rich and rewarding environment in which 
to work 
 
Interviews: Week beginning 23rd 
November. Should you wish to discuss the 
post further please contact Abi Ma’Ayan by 

email on Abigail.Maayan@newham.gov.uk  
or David Canning, Sensory Service manager 
by email on david.canning@newham.gov.uk 
or by phone on 0794656922. 
 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1911  
   
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
 
Closing date for applications: Friday 13th 
November.    
 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools 

 

http://www.londonschooljobs.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/TeachNewham
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Teaching Assistant 

St Edwards Catholic Primary School 

Green Street 
Upton Park, London 
E13 9AX 
Email: info@st-edwards.newham.sch.uk 
 
2 form entry      NOR 463 
 
32.50 hours per week, term time only 
(44.86 weeks) 
Salary: Scale 3 (from £14053 according to 
experience) 
 
St Edward’s is a vibrant multi-cultural school 
with a strong Catholic ethos embedded in all 
we do. For many of our pupils, English is an 
additional language and more than 50 
languages are spoken here. We are proud of 
our positive, caring atmosphere and strong 
commitment to learning, inclusion and the 
arts. We have a reputation for creating a 
visually stimulating learning environment to 
which all staff contributes. As a teaching 
school, we work closely with an alliance of 
schools to support other schools within 
Newham, neighbouring Local Authorities 
and across the Diocese of Brentwood. 
 
The governors of St Edward’s are looking to 

appoint an enthusiastic and experienced 
Teaching Assistant to work with pupils of 
various abilities either on a 1:1 basis or 
within classroom group sessions. Therefore 
the main requirements for applicants are to 
be flexible; enthusiastic; proactive and have 
a sound knowledge of the National 
Curriculum for pupils aged between 5 – 
11yrs.  It is imperative that candidates have 
a good level of education, both written and 
numerical, plus the ability to communicate 
well is essential as part of the role is dealing 
with various members of our Teaching Staff. 
 
The successful candidate will: 
Have a sound knowledge of the National 
Curriculum 
Be committed to ensuring that every child 
matters 
Be an excellent communicator. 
Have a proactive ‘’can do’’ approach to 
tasks. 
Be familiar with school electronic systems, 
such as SIMs and Excel. 
Have a flexible attitude to work. 
Have a commitment to working 
collaboratively with colleagues, parents and 
governors. 
 
We can offer you: 
A friendly, committed and dedicated staff 
Children who are motivated and enthusiastic 

about their learning 
Supportive parents and governors 
Opportunities for professional development 
 
This is a great opportunity for the right 
candidate to become part of a successful 
and highly motivated team. 
We welcome visits from applicants. Please 
contact the school by telephone or email to 
arrange an appointment  
 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1933 
   
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
 
Please complete your application on-line by 
Thursday 19th November 2015  
Interviews will be held on Thursday 10th 
December 2015  
 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 

Senior Science Technician 

Rokeby School 

A Mathematics and Languages School 
London Borough of Newham 
 
Term Time Only; 36hrs per week 
APT&C Scale 5 Points 22 – 25  
(£19,032- £20,727) 
 
 
Required as soon as possible, a Senior 
Science Technician to work within the 
science department in this school for 11 – 
16 year old boys in east London.  
 
Duties include: organising laboratories, 
equipment and materials; ordering and 
maintaining stock; ensuring compliance with 

Health & Safety regulations; and supervising 
the science technician. Flexibility and high 
levels of organisation are essential to meet 
the daily demands of this post.  
 
At Rokeby it is our aim to get the best out 
of every student, because of this we put 
Teaching and Learning at the centre of all 
aspects of our work. Our vision is based 
upon clear and concise values: Respect, 
Success, Passion for Learning, Personal 
Challenge and Harmony. In working towards 
instilling these values in every student we 
strive to provide a safe, healthy, stimulating 
and exciting environment for all. 
 
The school is committed to safeguarding 
and promoting the welfare of children and 
young people and expect all staff and 
volunteers to share this commitment. The 

successful applicant will need a full DBS 
(Disclosure and Barring Service) check, 
which can be applied for once a job offer is 
made. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post. 
 
For information packs and an application 
form please call 020 7540 5620 or e-mail 
julie.kennelly@rokeby.newham.sch.uk or 
write to  
Julie Kennelly, Rokeby School, Barking 
Road, London E16 4DD 
 
Completed application forms should be 
returned by 4pm Friday 20th November 
2015.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools 
 

Specialist Speech and 

Language Therapist 

The Boleyn Federation 

Band 6/7 Equivalent  £32,330- £34,203 
(including London weighting).  
 
Salary negotiable dependent on experience,  
5 days per week, term time only 
1 year maternity cover with possibility of 
extension 
 
An opportunity has arisen to work within our 
experienced inclusion teams across the two 
schools in the federation for a speech 
therapist wishing to develop a specialism in 
autism. 
 
Part of the week will be based at Tollgate 
Primary School, an outstanding primary 

school with a well-established resource 
provision for children with ASD in east 
London.  The only National Autistic Society 
accredited mainstream school in the 
country. Winning the NAS award for 
inspirational primary provision of the year in 
2015. The school is committed to inclusive 
education for children with autism and 
offers a broad range of therapeutic and 
educational interventions. 
 
Part of the post is a new post based at 
Tollgate’s sister school, Cleves Primary 
school, an inclusive mainstream school and 
will involve establishing a speech and 
language therapy service onsite. 
 
We have strong links with local NHS and 
education therapy teams and have a 
commitment to supporting CPD. 
 

For further information or for an informal 
visit please contact 
Annabelle.greyling@tollgate.newham.sch.uk 
or call on 020 7476 1848 
 
For an application pack please contact 
Margaret.patient@tollgate.newham.sch.uk 
 
Closing Date: 30-11-2015 
Interviews: 10-12-2015 
www.tollgate.newham.sch.uk 
This post will be subject to an Enhanced 
DBS check to fulfil safeguarding 
requirements 
 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  

http://www.londonschooljobs.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/TeachNewham
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www.londonschooljobs.co.uk @teachnewham 

Educational Psychologists  

Newham Educational Psychology 
Service  

(permanent and fixed term contracts for full 
time and part-time positions) 
Soulbury Salary Scale A2-6 (£36,805 - 
£43,914 p.a.) 
Plus Up To 3 SPAs 
 
Newham Educational Psychology Service is a 
partially traded service which is highly 
valued and well respected across the 
borough.  Newham EPS is a dynamic and 
forward thinking service and has recently 
restructured and broadened its offer to 
schools and the community. The service has 
recently moved to offering our educational 
provisions EP support through a ‘part-
traded’ service model. Due to the excellent 
relationships the service has with local 
schools and our improved link with local 
services, there has been an increasing 
demand to utilise EP input  / support in a 
variety of exciting and innovative ways. Our 
team has grown significantly in the past 6 
months and due to the regard that the 
service is held in we are experiencing a 
period of further growth and we are looking 
to develop our capacity and increase the 
number of colleagues within the team.   
We have also secured funding for additional 
time to support the implementation of the 
Children and Families Act. Newham is an 
inclusive education authority and has a low 
number of statutory assessments / 
Education health and Care Plans. The EPS 
supports the statutory assessment process, 

however due to a low incidence rate 
Newham EPs have an increased opportunity 
to engage in a diverse range of EP practice. 
Newham is a diverse, vibrant and multi-
cultural area  that promotes an inclusive 
approach to education. There is a strong 
emphasis on providing local provision for all 
Newham’s children. 
 
Newham Educational Psychology Service 
currently has a number of specialist roles 
and projects that offer our EPs a range of 
experience and opportunities. 
 
We are looking to appoint  enthusiastic, 
innovative and creative Educational 
Psychologists to join our friendly and 
supportive team, who can help develop the 
service further and  facilitate positive 
change with the children, young people and 
schools within Newham.  Newham EPS 
actively and generously promotes individual 
and service professional development.   
We are currently offering both permanent 
and fixed term contracts for full time and 
part time positions The fixed term contracts 
are likely to be extended beyond this 
timeframe, as schools review and extend 
their service level agreements with us. As 
we have recently moved to a ‘part-traded’ 
service with schools, we have had a high 
response and we expect this to continue 
(and expand further) in the future. All our 
link work with Newham schools is provided 
through a 3:2 direct time / support function 
split model. This model has been agreed 
with schools and forms part of their Service 
Level Agreement with the EPS. This ensures 
EPs have protected time to undertake the 

support components of working in schools 
(e.g. administration tasks). For every three 
sessions delivered to schools there is an 
agreement that a further two sessions will 
be dedicated and protected for support 
function tasks. 
Applications for the available posts are 
welcome from both experienced EPs already 
registered with the Health and Care 
Professions Council and those in their final 
year of training, qualify in 2016.  
 
For an informal discussion please contact 
Philip Stock (Principal Educational 
Psychologist) on 07964330109 /  
philip.stock@newham.gov.uk 
 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk Reference: 
1921  
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
Closing date:  Monday 16th November  
Interviews to be held week commencing 
23rd November. 
 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration  
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of  
Newham Schools 

1:1 Support Vacancy to work 

1:1 with our pupils with autism 

Gainsborough Primary School  

 
The post is 8.30- 3.30 Monday to Friday 
during term time. (32.5hrs per week) 
Unqualified: £13,250.05 - £13,822.49  
Qualified: £14.053 - £14,939.31 
 
We are looking to appoint a teaching 
assistant to work on a 1:1 basis with our 
pupils with autism. Many of our children 
have severe learning difficulties and require 
support with all aspects of their day 
including eating, drinking and using the 
toilet. Teaching assistants support the 
children to access learning at their own 
level, following a personalised plan. The role 
is a challenging but rewarding one.  
 
We are looking people who are: 
Child focussed, and put the needs of the 
children first 
Calm under pressure 
Good at communicating 
A team player 
Committed to learning more about pupils 
with autism, and how best to support them 
Committed to inclusion 
 
What we offer: 
Fantastic children 
An inclusive school 

A very knowledgeable and supportive team 
Relevant training 
 
The post is for one year, with the possibility 
of an extension thereafter. 
 
Shortlisted applicants will be required to 
complete a basic English and Mathematics 
test and attend an interview. 
 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1935 
Alternatively, please ask at the school office 
for an application form.  
   
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For more information about the role 
please contact Penny Bullen (Deputy Head 
Teacher) for further information. 
 
Closing date:  Friday 27th November 2015 
Test and tour of School: Wednesday 2nd 
December 2015 
Interviews: Monday 7th December 2015 
 
Gainsborough Primary School is committed 
to safe guarding and promoting the welfare 
of children and young people and expects all 
staff and volunteers to share that 
commitment.  
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 

staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
                 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.londonschooljobs.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/TeachNewham
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2 Scale 4 Nursery Nurses  

Oliver Thomas Nursery School and 
Children’s Centre 

Mathews Avenue 
London E6 6BU  
Tel: 020 8552 1177 
Fax: 020 8552 1832 
Email: info@oliverthomas.newham.sch.uk 
Web: www.oliverthomas.newham.sch.uk 
Head Teacher: Nicola Hayden 
Deputy Head Teacher: Stella Wybron 
 
Required as soon as possible 
 
36 hours a week - Term time only 
Salary: £16,843-£18,592 
Oliver Thomas Nursery School is a popular, 
inclusive and successful school serving a 
vibrant, diverse community in the heart of 
East Ham.  We offer 180 part time nursery 
places for 3 and 4 year olds and 32 places 
for 2 year olds.  Our work is fully integrated 
with our children’s centre services. Together 
we work in partnership with other agencies, 
local settings and schools to ensure the very 
best outcomes for children and families.  
We are seeking to appoint qualified nursery 
nurses who are:- 
experienced in, and passionate about 
working with 2, 3 and 4 year olds  
convinced of the importance of working in 
partnership with mums, dads and carers 

committed to an inclusive play based 
approach within which children lead their 
own learning 
skilled at creating a positive learning 
environment through excellent team work 
reflective in their practice and interested in 
their professional development 
innovative 
What we can offer you – 
Friendly, challenging and supportive staff 
and governing body 
A school with high aspirations for all our 
children and families 
The opportunity to develop your 
professional skills and experience 
Visits to the school are warmly welcomed. 
Please contact the school to make an 
appointment. 
What OFSTED said about our Nursery 
School in July 2013  
“Pupils delight in learning, whether inside or 
out, and become independent and confident 
during their time in the nursery”. 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk Job Ref: 1938    
for technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
Closing date for applications:  Wednesday 
18th November 2015 
Interviews:  Week beginning the 23rd 
November 2015 
The schools in Newham are committed to 

safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Specialist Speech and 

Language Therapist 

Gainsborough Primary School 

INCLUSION TEAM 
APPOINTMENT with PAID SCHOOL 
HOLIDAYS (11 weeks) 
Maternity Cover from 1st January 2016 for 
one year. 
 
Salary Band 6/7- £37,476- £39,647 
(including London weighting).  
This is a one year full time fixed term 
contract with the possibility of extension.  
 
Gainsborough Primary School is a Good 2 
form entry primary school in the London 
borough of Newham. We have a strong 
inclusive philosophy and have a whole child 
centred approach based on real learning 
experiences.  
 
We are seeking a speech and language 
therapist who can deliver: 
Universal work supporting and developing 
provision in the Early Years Foundation 
Stage. 
Targeted work with a mainstream caseload 
of pupils with identified speech and 
language needs across our whole school. 
Specialist work with our pupils with ASD 
that are part of our resource provision.   
 
Key responsibilities of the post include: 
 
maintaining close and regular face- to- face 
contact with identified children and their 
families. 
 

working closely with school staff, parents 
and other agencies to deliver support and 
intervention, through training, advice and 
direct contact. 
 
developing and maintaining links with the 
local NHS Speech and Language Therapy 
Service and local authority language 
communication interaction team. 
 
supporting and promoting the development 
of inclusive education principles and 
practice. 
 
Although this is a school based post the 
professional terms and conditions that 
usually apply to the employment of speech 
and language therapists have been 
maintained including 
Regular support, supervision and appraisal, 
An entitlement to appropriate training and 
development opportunities 
Time and support for administrative duties 
A designated work space. 
 
For further information and/or to arrange an 
informal visit please contact Penny Bullen on 
0207476 3533 
 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1915 
   
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
 
Closing date:  Monday 23rd November 2015 
Proposed Interview date: Thursday 26th 

November 2015 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools 
 
 
 

http://www.londonschooljobs.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/TeachNewham
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www.londonschooljobs.co.uk @teachnewham 

Qualified Teaching Assistants  

Gallions Primary School  
 
Required from November 2015. 
 
33.5 hours per week (8:15am – 3:15pm – 
4:15pm once per week) 
Scale 3 point 14 to 17 (Salary from 
£14,486.22– £15,398.99 dependent on 
experience) 
 
Gallions is a modern, well resourced school, 
set up to teach a vibrant and creative 
curriculum with a focus on the creative arts. 
We have been judged to be a good school 
by OFSTED (November 2011).  We are now 
striving hard to become outstanding in all 
areas. 
 
Are you: 
Inspirational 
Motivated 
Energetic 
Creative 
 
Do you have: 
The very highest standards in all you do 
Expectations that all children will achieve 

their potential  
An interest in creativity or the willingness to 
develop your expertise 
Enthusiasm, energy and commitment 
 
Previous experience of working/volunteering 
in a primary school is essential and 
experience of working with primary aged 
children with Special Educational Needs is 
desirable. 
 
Gallions Primary School is fully committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expects all 
staff to share this commitment. An 
enhanced DBS disclosure will be requested 
for the successful candidate in accordance 
with Safeguarding Children and Safer 
Recruitment in Education legislation.  Our 
school follows Newham’s policy on inclusion 
 
An enhanced DBS check is required before 
taking up the appointment.  Shortlisted 
candidates will be asked to sit a literacy and 
numeracy test as part of the interview 
process.  
Applicants will be required to complete a 
‘Disqualification by Association’ Applicant 

Declaration as part of the safeguarding 
procedure.  
 
Application form and further details please 
apply on line at 
www.londonschooljobs.co.uk  Reference: 
1929  
   
For technical enquires please call 020 8249 
6946. For any other enquiries please contact 
the school directly.  
 
Closing date Wednesday 11th November 
2015. Interviews will take place on 12th & 
13th November 2015. 
 
The schools in Newham are committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children and young people and expect all 
staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. A disqualification declaration 
questionnaire maybe required for this post.  
 
NPW, managing recruitment on behalf of 
Newham Schools 
 
 
 

http://www.londonschooljobs.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/TeachNewham

